Logan Park General Meeting Minutes 9.19.18
Introductions
Vote on July General Meeting Minutes
Ben makes a motion to approve, Paula seconds. All vote in favor, motion passes.

City of Lakes Land Trust- Jeff Washburne
Jeff Washburne, director of City of Lakes Land Trust, attended our meeting to give the neighborhood a brief overview of the program.  The organization assists households to purchase homes that otherwise would not be able to purchase a home, and ensure that those homes stay affordable, should the homeowner decide to sell.  Since the organization started in 2002, they have helped 325 homeowners in the city of Minneapolis.  They are just starting to explore a commercial land trust.  
Highlight Center Parking Lot – Charlie Nestor, Hillcrest Development
The Highlight center is looking to make upgrades to their west parking lot on Broadway and Quincy. They would like to add a pay box, new bollards along the alley, and landscaping but would not bring it to full compliance.   They do not want to make any major upgrades to make it fully compliant until the Logan Legacy Street project on Quincy is complete.  Full compliance would also result in the loss of 50-60 stalls.  The city has suggested they apply for an interim use permit to make the minor upgrades now.  This permit has a maximum life of 5 years.  Hillcrest is asking the neighborhood for a letter of support for this temporary permit to make the upgrades now.  They are open to explore options for limited use for Monroe residents and will remain flexible with parking during snow emergencies.  They will attend our October community meeting with more information on their plans.  
 Neighborhoods 2020 updates - Steven Gallagher, NCR and Marcus Mills, NCEC
Steven Gallagher, Policy Specialist from the City of Minneapolis Neighborhood and Community Relations department and Marcus Mills, Neighborhood and Community Engagement Commissioner, attended to discuss the Neighborhoods 2020 planning.  Neighborhoods 2020 Plan is an opportunity to further develop and improve upon the City of Minneapolis’ neighborhood based engagement structure, and considered the next phase of neighborhood funding.   The city has created three workgroups to develop this policy, the workgroups will meet through September and then begins a public comment period.  They hope to have this plan in front of city council in February or March.  They are trying to create base expectations and then determine what type of funding is needed.  Because the city is often the sole funder for neighborhood organizations, the city is creating requirements for neighborhoods in order to qualify for the funding.  They aim to create a plan that includes funding for neighborhoods that the city council will pass.  
Park Master Plan Updates- Chris Meyer, Park Board Commissioner
He has received ~300 emails regarding the new park plans, 5 emails about Logan Park.   Preferred concepts for each park will be presented at the meeting September 12th at Van Cleve Park, 5:30pm.
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